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Meeting: Planning Board 
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Time: 7:00 PM 

Location: Memorial Hall, 3 d̀ Floor, City Hall, 140 Main Street, Marlborough, MA 01752 

This meeting of the Planning Board will be held in Memorial Hall on Monday, November 22, 2021 at 7:00 PM. 

PUBLIC ATTENDANCE IS PERMITED. 

Agenda Items to be Addressed: 

1. Draft Meeting Minutes 
A. November 8, 2021 

2. Chair's Business (None) 

3. Approval Not Required (None) 

4. Public Hearings (None) 

5. Subdivision Progress Reports 
A. Goodale Estates — ongoing discussion 

Correspondence from Kevin Gillis, Managing Director, Northborough Capital Partners, LLC 

B. Commonwealth Heights Subdivision — ongoing discussion — no discussion required at this meeting 

6. Preliminary/Open Spaee/Limited Development Subdivision (None) 

7. Definitive Subdivision Submissions 
A. 342 Sudbury Street, Marlborough, MA 01752 — Definitive Subdivision Plan — ongoing discussion 

Owner of Land: The 342 Sudbury Street Trust 
Name of Engineer: Robert Parente 
Deeds Book: 77825 Page: 110 

Correspondence from John Garside, Board of Health 
Correspondence from abutter Christie Herlihy-Starr & William Starr of 98 Prendiville Way 
Correspondence from Engineering 

8. Signs (None) 

9. Correspondence (None) 

10. Unfinished Business (None) 

11. Calendar Updates (None) 

12. Public Notices of other Cities & Towns (None) 

THE LISTING OF TOPICS THAT THE CHAIR REASONABLY ANTICIPATES WILL BE DISCUSSED AT THE MEETING IS NOT INTENDED AS A GUARANTEE OF 

THE TOPICS THAT WILL HAVE BEEN DISCUSSED. NOT ALL TOPICS LISTED MAY IN FACT BE DISCUSSED, AND OTHER TOPICS NOT LISTED MAY ALSO BE 

BROUGHT UP FOR DISCUSSION TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY LAW. 
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1A 

Call to Order                                  November 8, 2021 

 

The Meeting of the Marlborough Planning Board was called to order at 7:00 pm in Memorial Hall, 3rd Floor City Hall, 140 
Main Street, Marlborough, MA.  Members present: Barbara Fenby, Sean Fay, Phil Hodge, George LaVenture, Chris Russ, 
and William Fowler.  Meeting support provided by City Engineer, Thomas DiPersio. 
 
1. Draft Meeting Minutes 

A. October 18, 2021 
On a motion by Mr. Russ, seconded by Mr. Mr. LaVenture, the Board voted to accept and file with minor typo 
corrections, the October 18, 2021 meeting minutes. Yea: Fay, Fowler, Hodge, LaVenture, Russ, and Fenby.  Nay: 
0. Motion carried. 
 

2. Chair’s Business 
A. Marlborough Planning Board Subdivision Rules and Regulations – ongoing discussion 

Mr. LaVenture updated the Board on discussions he had with City Solicitor Jason Grossfield. Mr. Grossfield 
indicated there is no required time frame between the approval of the Regulations and the filing, and the 
Subdivision Rules and Regulations go into effect on September 13, 2021 (the date the Board voted to approve and 
adopt them). The Planning Board Administrator indicated the Subdivision Rules and Regulations were filed and 
sent to the Registry of Deeds on November 8, 2021.  
 

3. Approval Not Required (None) 
 

4. Public Hearings  
A. City Council: Order #21-1008274C, Proposed Zoning Amendment to Chapter 650 to amend Section 61 

Temporary Moratorium for Multi-Family Housing Projects 
 

Chairperson Fenby opened the hearing. Mr. LaVenture read the public hearing legal notice into the record. 
Chairperson Fenby provided instructions to those in attendance. The hearing was conducted in the following 
stages: 1) Presentation 2) Those speaking in favor 3) Those speaking in opposition 4) Comments and questions 
from the Board members. 
 
Presentation: 
Mayor Arthur Vigeant explained he is asking for this extension on the moratorium because the City is still waiting 
to get guidelines from the Department of Housing and Community Development (DHCD) for their new housing 
proposal. DHCD is in the process of setting the ground rules. Mayor Vigeant explained he is hoping to have the 
guidelines by the end of calendar year and doesn’t anticipate coming to the Planning Board again for an extension.   
 
Speaking in Favor of the Amendment:  
(No one spoke in favor) 
Dr. Fenby closed this portion of the Public Hearing.  
 
Speaking in Opposition to the Amendment:  
City Councilor Michael Ossing, 43 Varley Road, Marlborough, MA 01752 spoke in opposition. 
Mr. Ossing, provided a timeline of the history of this morartoirum: 
- April - The Mayor provided the letter asking for the 90-day moratorium. 
- June - The Planning Board endorsed the 90-day moratorium. 
- July - The City Council endorsed the 90-day moratorium, and it was extended to October. 
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- October 4th – The Mayor provided a letter asking to extend the moratorium to the end of year. 
- November 8th - Today, five weeks later we still don’t have the guidelines from the state. 
 
Mr. Ossing explained there is not adequate time for a multi-family housing project to come to the City Council, 
hold a public hearing, send it to committee and decide within the three City Council meetings left this year. Based 
on timing, the ability of the City Council to do its job, and the uncertainly of when this guidance will become 
available, he encouraged the Planning Board to provide a negative recommendation on the extension. However, 
if the Board wishes to send a favorable recommendation, he asked the Board to recommend excluding the 
proposed project at the Campus. The Campus submitted their application in September with anticipation the 
housing moratorium would end in October. It’s now in Urban Affairs for review.  
 
City Councilor Kathleen Robey, 97 Hudson Street, Marlborough, MA 01752 spoke in opposition. 
Mrs. Robey backed and supported all the points Mr. Ossing addressed.  
 
Dr. Fenby closed this portion of the Public Hearing.  
 
Questions and Comments from the Planning Board: 
Mr. Fay asked the Mayor respond to Mr. Ossing. Mayor Vigeant explained if there is not adequate time for a multi-
family housing project to come into to the City before the end of the year as Mr. Ossing argued then why not 
approve the moratorium. He did not favor having one complex carved out of the moratorium. Mr. Vigeant 
reminded the board that single family homes are not included in the moratorium.   
 
Mr. Fay asked the Mayor, is the State asking the City to extend the moratorium? Mayor Vigeant said no.  
 
Mr. Fowler asked Mr. Ossing, is the Campus project the only project that is currently filed with the City? Mr. Ossing 
said yes. 
 
Mr. LaVenture asked Mr. Ossing, what are the ramifications for the Campus project if a complete moratorium was 
approved? Mr. Ossing explained, he is not sure of the impact it would cause if they were to have to wait until 
January for submittal.  
 
Mr. Russ asked Mr. Ossing, is the Campus project currently submitted and being reviewed? Mr. Ossing said no. 
Mr. Russ asked, at the next meetings can you still review and discuss the project, just not approve it? Mr. Ossing 
said no, the way the language is in the housing moratorium, there is no submittal of site plan documents to the 
City.  
 
Mr. Fay asked, what would the timeline be if the Campus were to submit at the next meeting? Mr. Ossing 
explained it is hard to determine without input from the City Council. The Council still needs to approve the master 
plan and the development agreement, which the council is reviewing at tomorrow’s Urban Affairs meeting.  
 
Dr. Fenby closed the public hearing. 
 

B. 342 Sudbury Street, Marlborough, MA 01752 – Definitive Subdivision Plan  
Owner of Land:  The 342 Sudbury Street Trust 
Name of Engineer: Robert Parente 
Deeds Book:  77825 Page: 110 
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Chairperson Fenby opened the hearing. Mr. LaVenture read the public hearing legal notice into the record. 
Chairperson Fenby provided instructions to those in attendance. The hearing was conducted in the following 
stages: 1) Presentation 2) Those speaking in favor 3) Those speaking in opposition 4) Comments and questions 
from the Board members. 
 
Presentation: 
Neal Vigeant (342 Sudbury Street, Marlborough, MA 01752) explained he purchased the 342 Sudbury Street 
property earlier this year with intentions of making it a rental property and using the land behind it for his family 
farm operations, for sawmilling, harvesting the soil and a family gathering location. Mr. Vigeant explained, after 
renovating the property he realized that use would be a nuisance to the surrounding area. His proposed 
subdivision would create an additional lot. He is asking the Planning Board for waivers to prevent the construction 
of a public way for the one house. The waivers would allow the entrance to this house appear more of a driveway 
than a road. The proposed subdivision includes a large buffer zone equal to about an acre of land, which will be 
recorded in the deed. This buffer zone recorded in the deed would be permanent and would remain unchanged 
even if the property were to be sold in the future.  
 
Robert Parent went over the submitted plans. The plans display: 
- 18-foot-wide paved area with a hammer-head turn around 

o Providing the proposed Lot 2 with the required frontage  
o This paved area would be owned by the owner of Lot 2 as it would remain private  

- New sewer, water, and underground electrical lines 
- The proposed Lot 1 with the existing house - 1.006 acres 
- The proposed Lot 2 - 2.0127 acres 
- An estimated 3,000 sqft footprint for the new house 

o 60 ft off the layout of the cul-de-sac 
o 120 ft off the stone wall on the Carisbrooke houses 

- List of waivers: 
o Reduce road layout width to 40’ 
o Reduce pavement width to 18’  
o No sidewalks 
o No curbing 
o To construct the road in accordance with the cross section shown on the profile sheet 

 
Mr. LaVenture read the correspondence dated November 1, 2021, from the City Engineer Thomas DiPersio, 
Engineering Department into the record.  
Mr. LaVenture read the correspondence dated October 8, 2021, from Assistant Chief Jeffrey Gogan, Marlborough 
Fire Department into the record. 
Mr. LaVenture read the correspondence dated November 8, 2021, from Priscilla Ryder, Conservation into the 
record. See the attached letter. 
 
Speaking in Favor of the Amendment:  
Paul Ditullio, 86 Boivin Drive, Marlborough, MA 01752 spoke in favor.  
Mr. Ditullio explained I think for one house a road is not necessary, the driveway they’re asking for would be 
sufficient. Roads require a lot of maintenance and letting the owner deal with the maintenance for this road would 
be the best option.  
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Fred Brewitt, 299 Sudbury Street, Marlborough, MA 01752 spoke in favor.  
Mr. Brewitt asked, is there was a maximum length a driveway can be? Mr. DiPersio said no. Mr. Brewitt asked, is 
there a required set back from the stone wall on the property line, Mr. DiPersio explained there is a 5-foot set 
back requirement from the property line.  
 
Joe Verri, 128 Prendiville Way, Marlborough, MA 01752 spoke in favor.  
Mr. Verri explained he is a direct abutter and the buffer zone would maintain the natural beauty of his backyard. 
Mr. Verri expressed his support for the proposed driveway concept in lieu of a full roadway construction.  
 
Dr. Fenby closed this portion of the Public Hearing.  
 
Speaking in Opposition to the Amendment:  
John Brackett, 45 Harper Circle, Marlborough, MA 01752 spoke in opposition.  
Mr. Brackett read the letter he submitted into the record. See agenda packet for complete letter.  
 
Rocco Collura, 368 Sudbury Street, Marlborough, MA 01752 spoke in opposition. 
Mr. Collura explained he is not an immediate abutter and supported all the key points in Mr. Brackett’s letter. 
Mr. Collura’s biggest concern is what could happen to the neighborhood down the road. 
 
Michelle Feddersohn, 356 Sudbury Street, Marlborough, MA 01752 spoke during the opposition portion of the 
public hearing and explained she is not in total opposition of the proposed subdivision and addressed concerns 
on the buffer zone along her property and spoke against the concept of a full roadway construction.  
 
Mr. Vigeant addressed her concerns, explaining he meet with owners of 356 Sudbury Street and proposed putting 
back in a buffer zone and selling them about 21,000 sq ft of their grass for $5.00. So they would own it and be able 
to keep their yard intact. He offered to put back as much of the natural buffer as possible to try to address their 
concerns. 
 
Gregory Garson, 36 Harper Circle, Marlborough, MA 01752 spoke in opposition.  
See the attached letter.  
 
David Moores, 356 Sudbury Street, Marlborough, MA 01752 spoke during the opposition portion of the public 
hearing and explained he is not opposed to the subdivision but is opposed to a full roadway construction. 
 
Rose Marie Boniface, 24 Harper Circle, Marlborough, MA 01752 spoke in opposition.  
See the attached letter.  
 
Steve Warren, 49 Harper Circle, Marlborough, MA 01752 spoke in opposition.  
Mr. Warren discussed concerns for the brook, the wildlife, and the water/flooding issue within the area.  
 
Lisa Nilan, 368 Sudbury Street, Marlborough, MA 01752 spoke in opposition. 
Mrs. Nilan addressed concerns about setting a precedent, potential wind issues because of trees being taken 
down, flooding and blasting with in the neighborhood.  
 
Dr. Fenby closed this portion of the Public Hearing.  
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Dr. Fenby addressed questions that have been raised by the public.  
- Water flow will be monitored by the Engineering Department, regularly and as part of the City’s responsibly 

as developments occur.  
- The brook is monitored by Conservation.  
- The issue with the subdivision setting a precedent is something the Planning Board has already reviewed. 

 
Questions and Comments from the Planning Board: 
Mr. Russ and Mr. Fay addressed concerns on the lack of details on the list of waivers, specifically number 5 and 
the potential need for curbing or berms to get the water flow to the catch basins. 
 
Mr. Russ explained the plans need more details. The cross section doesn’t show underground power or 
communication and the driveway is undefined, other than “18-feet-wide”. There are no dimensions on the 
hammer-head turn around, which the Fire Department needs to know in order to determine if the their trucks 
can turn around. Mr. Russ asked if there could be a 20-foot buffer zone on each side between the two properties. 
Mr. Parente explained there is a recharge area on one lot but there could be a buffer zone on the other. Mr. Russ 
also explained any tree over 12 inches in diameter needs to be labeled on the plans, as staying, or going and there 
should be drawings showing trees in the buffer zone as discussed with the 356 Sudbury neighbors. 
 
Mr. Russ asked if the driveway can be considered the legal frontage if it is owned by the property owner. Mr. 
DiPersio explained if the Planning Board approves it as a “way” it can be used as legal frontage even if it is private. 
 
Mr. Russ addressed concerns on the 3,000 sqft home not fitting in with the character of the neighborhood and 
asked if home sizes in the area could be provided.  
 
Mr. Vigeant offered a site visit to address concerns.  
 
Mr. Fowler expressed his concerns on the water flow issues, the driveway being a private way and asked if the 
house could be place in a spot to cause the least amount of removal of trees.  
 
Mr. Vigeant explained the proposed house is a significant distance uphill from this brook. The re-charge basins 
will prevent the water from the 342 property to make it to the brook.  
 
Mr. Fay addressed the concerns on the buffer zone from the brook really being a “no disturb” zone.  
 
The Board had a discussion on the new rules and regulations and that the 342 Sudbury Street Definitive Plan 
should be held to the new standards, as the new Subdivision Rules and Regulations were approved on September 
31, 2021. 
 
Dr. Fenby closed the public hearing. 
 

5. Subdivision Progress Reports 
A. Commonwealth Heights Subdivision – ongoing discussion  

Dr. Fenby informed the Board Scott Weiss would attend the December 6, 2021 Planning Board meeting. 
 
On a motion by Mr. LaVenture, seconded by Mr. Russ the board voted to accept and file the correspondence. Yea: 
Fay, Fowler, Hodge, LaVenture, Russ, and Fenby.  Nay: 0. Motion carried. 
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B. Goodale Estates – ongoing discussion  
Mr. LaVenture read the correspondence from the City Engineer Thomas DiPersio, Engineering Department into 
the record.  
 
On a motion by Mr. LaVenture, seconded by Mr. Russ the board voted to accept and file the correspondence. Yea: 
Fay, Fowler, Hodge, LaVenture, Russ, and Fenby.  Nay: 0. Motion carried. 
 
Mr. DiPersio informed the Board Kevin Gillis would have the requested information for the November 22, 2021 
meeting. 
 

6. Preliminary/Open Space/Limited Development Subdivision (None) 
7. Definitive Subdivision Submissions (None) 
8. Signs (None) 
9. Correspondence (None) 
10. Unfinished Business (None) 
11. Calendar Updates (None) 

 
12. Public Notices of other Cities & Towns  

A. Misc. surrounding Cities/Towns Planning Board – Notices of Public Hearings 
 
On a motion by Mr. Russ, seconded by Mr. LaVenture the board voted to accept and file the correspondence 
under 12. Yea: Fay, Fowler, Hodge, LaVenture, Russ, and Fenby.  Nay: 0. Motion carried. 
 

4. Public Hearings (Continued) 
A. City Council: Order #21-1008274C, Proposed Zoning Amendment to Chapter 650 to amend Section 61 

Temporary Moratorium for Multi-Family Housing Projects 
 
On a motion by Mr. Fay, seconded by Mr. LaVenture, the Board voted to send a favorable recommendation to the 
City Council on the proposed order 21-1008414 to extend the Temporary Moratorium for Multi-Family Housing 
Projects through to December 31, 2021.  
 

If the City Council sees fit to approve the Zoning Amendment, the Planning Board suggests the following: 
- Request that the Mayor notify the Planning Board and City Council as soon as possible if Mayor anticipates 

the need for additional extensions of the moratorium; 
- Exclude the Campus development that was previously reviewed by the Planning Board in connection with a 

recommendation for a zoning change; said exclusion to be limited for review purposes only, not approval. 
 
Yea: Fay, Fowler, Hodge, LaVenture, Russ, and Fenby. Nay: 0 Motion carried 6-0. 

 
On a motion by Mr. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Russ, the Board voted to adjourn the meeting.  Yea: Fay, Fowler, Hodge, 
LaVenture, Russ, and Fenby.  Nay: 0. Motion carried. 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
/kmm       George LaVenture/Clerk  
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To:  Members of the City of Marlborough Planning Board 

Date: November 19, 2021 

From:  John and Ann Brackett, 45 Harper Circle, Marlborough, MA 01752 

Re: 342 Sudbury Street proposed subdivision 

 

We remain adamantly opposed to the subdivision at 342 Sudbury Street which you will 

consider this evening.  Thank you for considering our concerns and for considering the 

future of our neighborhood and the City of Marlborough. 

I presented before you at the public hearing on October 18, 2021. The points made in 

that appeal remain unchanged so we will not reiterate them in detail here.     Specifics 

related to conservation and wetlands, drainage, road v driveway, marginal and 

undefined buffer zones are key factors which I hope you will not treat lightly or 

acquiesce to with an “our hands are tied” argument.  You are stewards of what our city 

and neighborhoods will be like, and we urge you to make a strong statement tonight, or 

whenever you decide, that residential developments that significantly and irreparably 

change the wooded nature of existing neighborhoods will not be approved by your 

board. 

We understand there is a revised plan based presented for your review tonight.  We 

have not seen that plan, plus since the public hearing was closed, we couldn’t comment 

anyway. The optics of closing the public hearing and not allowing further feedback to 

revised plans are not good and seem to convey a closed process.  Please understand, 

our opposition is not to the initial plan nor to any revised plan by this developer and 

engineer; we are opposed to any subdivision that will clear-cut a large swath of land, 

removing trees that make this neighborhood what it is and what attracted all of us to the 

area.  Approving this request sets a precedent for future requests and that is a slippery 

slope; one that you can stop here. 

The owner is not a resident of the neighborhood, and the engineer is a resident of 

Southborough.  This is not someone developing their dream home.   I would argue that 

their investment and motivation is purely financial.  Our motivation is about our homes 

and the life and fabric of our neighborhood.  The owner clearly assumes this is a done-

deal, given that the 1-acre parcel, which includes the existing home and outbuildings, 

has been on the market since August 5, 2021.   

At the recent COP26 climate summit, 100 world leaders promised to end and reverse 

deforestation.  They understand that felling trees contributes to climate change.  While 

that is at the global level, allowing clear-cutting of residential property for the financial 

gain of a few, in a small and local way, acts in opposition to this important message sent 

by the actions at the climate summit. 
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We are not anti-development.  In fact, we applaud the efforts of the City Council and 

Planning Board with much of the industrial and commercial development that has been 

approved and that has propped up the tax base.  We are, however, opposed to this 

development and its disregard for our neighborhood and our tranquility.   

Thank you for your on-going consideration of our concerns and for being good stewards 

for the City of Marlborough and its citizens. 
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Katlyn Miller

From: Rose Marie Boniface <rmboniface4@aol.com>
Sent: Friday, November 19, 2021 12:55 PM
To: Katlyn Miller
Subject: Photos 11/12/21 Rainstorm

[You don't often get email from rmboniface4@aol.com. Learn why this is important at 
http://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification.] 
 
Hello Katlyn, 
The photos I just sent were taken on 11/12/21 between 3:20 and 3:50pm during a 2‐3 hour heavy rainstorm. Our yard 
gets flooded from the driveway runoff of 142 Prendiville, the ponding water between 10 Harper and our yard where the 
detention drainage area was filled in, and runoff at the rear where the proposed subdivision lot is. The convergence of 
all of these sources of water on our property cause rapid flooding. This was not an issue when the house was built, as 
you can see our air conditioning unit is there on a concrete pad as is our pool pump, motor and filter, all there since 
1986 on dry land. The recent addition of the generator was placed at the highest spot. This recent short duration storm 
shows where the water flows. In a multi‐day rain event, such as we had several times this past summer, the water 
flowing beside our rear foundation becomes a raging stream. The impact of the tree cutting, loss of vegetation and 
building of a large house where it is proposed will only exacerbate the problem. 
I hope you will be able to pass this on to the Planning Board and City Engineer. 
Thank you so very much for your assistance. 
 
James and Rose Marie Boniface 
 
Sent from my iPad 
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Katlyn Miller

From: Rose Marie Boniface <rmboniface4@aol.com>
Sent: Friday, November 19, 2021 12:37 PM
To: Katlyn Miller
Subject: 11/12/21 Rainstorm 24 Harper Circle RE: 342 Sudbury 

[You don't often get email from rmboniface4@aol.com. Learn why this is important at 
http://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification.] 
 
Hello Katlyn 
Will send follow up explanation 
Rose Marie Boniface 
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Sent from my iPad 



kmiller
Typewritten Text
7A












	0 Agenda 11-22-21
	1A - 11-8-21 - Draft Planning Board Meeting Minutes
	1A - 11-8-21 - Draft Planning Board Meeting Minutes
	342 Sudbury - Conservation Comments
	1A - 342 Sudbury - Abutter 24 Harper Circle Letter
	342 Sudbury - Abutter 36 Harper Circle Letter

	5A - Goodale Estates Correspondence from Kevin Gillis
	7A - 342 Sudbury - BOH
	7A - 342 Sudbury - Abutter 98 Prendiville Way Letter
	45 Harper Circle
	Rose Marie Boniface
	Rose Marie Boniface - Pictures
	7A - 342 Sudbury - Engineering
	7A - 342 Sudbury -  Revised Sudbury Definitive Plans



